Special School Board Meeting October 3, 2018

A special meeting of the Redbank Valley School Board was held on Wednesday, October 3, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. in the Redbank Valley High School Cafeteria. The following members were in attendance: Ann Kopnitsky, Bill Reddinger, Chad Shaffer, Donald Nair, Darren Bain, Linda Ferringer, Jason Barnett, Carrie Adams and Dee Bell (via phone).

The special meeting was called to order at 6:38 p.m. by Chad Shaffer, President.

Dr. Shaffer asked for public comments. There were none.

At 6:40 p.m. Dr. Shaffer announced that an executive session would take place. The special meeting resumed at 7:18 p.m.

A motion was made by Donald Nair, seconded by Bill Reddinger, to hire Redbank Valley School District Superintendent John Mastillo at an annual salary of \$110,000.00 with a \$10,000.00 per year stipend for residency within the District. Motion Carried Unanimously.

Dr. Shaffer asked for additional Board items. Mr. Dan Hawkins thanked the Board for the opportunity to be Superintendent at Redbank Valley for the past two months and asked the Board and community to welcome Dr. Mastillo and his wife.

A motion was made by Bill Reddinger, seconded by Ann Kopnitsky, to adjourn the special meeting at 7:22 p.m. Motion Carried Unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Aheri McGinnis

Board Secretary